Dear Representatives of Indigenous Peoples,

We wish to thank you for their participation in the informal meeting on Monday, July 15, 2024.

Following consultations, we are attaching an updated version of the proposed draft resolution, which incorporates elements from the feedback received through the various consultations, written submissions and bilateral discussion.

Additionally, we would like to inform you of updates we are proposing to the consultations set to take place on Monday, July 22, in light of the meeting held on Monday, July 15, 2024:

- From 3:00 to 4:15 pm EST, Trusteeship Council Chamber: informal consultation with representatives of Indigenous Peoples,
- From 4:30 to 6:00 pm EST, Trusteeship Council Chamber: consultation on the draft resolution with representatives of Member States,

It remains our view that a successful outcome can only be achieved by listening to Indigenous Peoples and Member States. It is important that the process remains inclusive and continues to take into consideration the views of Indigenous Peoples representatives and institutions, as mandated in resolution A/71/321, while allowing for a candid exchange among Member States in negotiations.

For additional details or any inquiries, delegations from Member States and Indigenous Peoples' representatives and institutions may contact Ms. Cassandra Morin from the Permanent Mission of Canada (cassandra.morin@international.gc.ca) and Mr. Eder Rojas from the Permanent Mission of Peru (erojas@unperu.org).

We are looking forward to continuing to engage on this important subject with all participants to the consultations.

Please accept the assurances of our highest consideration.

Ambassador Bob Rae

Permanent Representative of Canada to the United Nations

Ambassador Víctor García Toma

Permanent Representative of Peru to the United Nations

Dr. Claire Charters

Mr. Belkacem Lounes